
(I) 

(I, 

MS. 
Programme Officer, 
Office of Licensing & Guidance 
Environmental Protection Agency, 
Office of Director General, PO Box 3000, 
Johnstown Castle Estate,. Co. Wexford. 

gth June, 2004 ’ 

Your Ref. No. 167-l (Invz&&W, Carranstown, Duleek) 
L. . . 

Dear Ana, 

Further to your letter Reg. No.167-1, and my recent e-mail to yourself regarding this 
matter, I wish now to officially advise you that Meath County Council has fully 
considered and assessed the EPA comments regarding the proposed increase in stack 
height at the Invader Waste facility, whereby the stack would be increased from 
c.40m to 65m. 

In particular, our assessment focussed on an extensive visual impact appraisal in 
respect of any potential impact on the World Heritage site at Newgrange/Bru na 
Boinne. The visual impact of the proposed stack (at 65m) was considered from sites 
at Newgrange passage graves, Knowth, Dowth and Bellewstown ridge. Meath County 
Council planning authority would generally be satisfied that the proposed increase in 
stack would not materially impact on same, as it is not considered to be visible ti-om 
these sites. At locations where the stack would be visible, for example along the RI50 
or Ml, etc. it is considered that it-would be viewed within the context of Platin cement 
works, thus reducing any undue adverse visual impact. 

Having regard to the above, Meath County Council’s view is that if the EPA consider 
such an increase in stack height to be necessary from an environmental safety point of 
view, there would’not appear to be an overriding argument against such a proposal, 
from a planning point of view. 

Regards 

Rachel Kenny 
Senior Planner 
Meath County Council 



Karen Vaug hey 

From: A Bolger/Y Clooney (Sharing) 
Sent: 09 June 2004 14:53 
To: _ Karen Vaughey 
Subject: FW: Attn. Ana Bolger - re. Invader Ireland, Carranstown Co. Meath 

Invadar.doc 

Regards 
Ana 

Karen, please place on all files. 

-----Original Message----- 
From: Rachel Kenny [mailto:rkenny@meathcoco.ie] 
Sent: 09 June 2004 12:35 
To: ‘A Bolger/Y Clooney (Sharing)‘ 
Cc: Larry Whelan; Kevin Stewart 
Subject:- RE: At& Ana ‘Bolger - re. Invader Ireland, Carranstown Co. 

ah eath 

Ana, 
hard copy sent in post. 
regards 
Rachel 

-----Original Message----- 
From: Rachel Kenny [mailto:rkenny@meathcoco.ie] 
Sent: 06 April 2004 12:20 . 
To: ‘info@epa.ie’ 
Subject: Attn. Ana Bolger - re. Invader Ireland, Carranstown Co. Meath 

Dear Ana, 
utther: to your letter Reg. No.167-1, and my recent disccusions with EPA 

4L chnical staff, Meath County Council will be writing to you formally in 
response to your letter requiring our comments regarding the EPA proposed 
increase in stack height at the Invader Waste facility. However, pending 
receipt of our formal letter, having regard to delays in mail, etc., please 
be advsied that we have reviewed the proposal, carrying out an extensive 
visual impact appraisal in particular in respect to any potential impact of 
the World Heritage site at NewgrangelBru na Boinne and would generally be 
satisfied that the proposed increase in stack would not materially impact on 
same. It is the technical view of the planning office of Meath County 
Council, that if the EPA consider such an increase in stack height to be 
necessary from an environmental safety point of view, that there would not 
appear to be an overriding argument against such a proposal. 
regards 
Rachel Kenny 
Senior Plapner 
Meath County Council 
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*********************************x*****************~*~*************~~~***** 

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential 
and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to 
which they are addressed. If you have received this e-mail 
in error, please notify the EPA postmaster - postmaster@epa.ie 

The opinions contained within are personal to the sender and 
do not necessarily reflect the policy of the Environmental 
Protection Agency. 

This footnote also confirms that this’e-mail message has been 
swept by MIMEsweeper for the presence of computer viruses. 
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